Chattisham & Hintlesham Parish Council
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF CHATTISHAM AND HINTLESHAM PARISH COUNCIL HELD AT THE COMMUNITY HALL MEETING ROOM After the APM on THURSDAY 16h April 2015

----------------------------------------------------

PRESENT: 
Councillors:  Stephanie Coupland (chair), Robert Taylor, Margaret Taylor, Diane Chase, Jamie Bostock, Frances Self, Chris Leney,Ted Wright,John Whyman,Ian Bryce and Ben Cox 
Parish Clerk: Samantha Barber.
County Councillor: Dave Busby
District Councillors:  Nick Ridley
Members of the Public:  There were seven members of the public present
1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE:
Apologies for absence had been received from Peter Eaton and Peter Jones
2.
TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF 12th    MARCH 2015

Copies of the minutes had been circulated to all councillors and were proposed as an accurate record of the meeting by Frances Self and seconded by Margaret Taylor with all in agreement. The minutes were duly signed by Stephanie Coupland.

,
3. DECLARATION OF INTEREST OF ANY ITEM ON THE AGENDA:
No declarations were made
4. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES :
S106 Money – The issues of getting Babergh to release the funds for shingle and bark was discussed in detail. A letter from all of the clubs that use the Community Hall will be arranged by Stephanie Coupland and the Clerk in order to try and secure the gravel for the car park. It may still be necessary to purchase a small item of play equipment in order to also obtain the bark that is needed
Hinterland – A written explanation had been received from Babergh regarding the definition of Hintlesham as a Hinterland village and Chattisham as countryside. 

Core Strategy – The response from the Parish Council was sent to Babergh on the 24th of March and has been acknowledged.
Police Report – A copy of the police report discussed at the March meeting has been sent to Hastoe who are looking into the drugs issue.

5. ADJOURNMENT FOR REPORTS FROM COUNTY, DISTRICT COUNCILLORS AND POLICE AND COMMENTS FROM RESIDENTS:

County – Super fast broadband has arrived in Hintlesham although it is uncertain how many people are accessing the service. The sign for the playground has been ordered.
Residents – A resident raised the point about commercial traffic and speed along the A1071 and three bad accidents which have happened in recently. It was pointed out that walking and biking is indeed quite scary along the A1071. It was noted that SCC Highways do not record any accidents that do not cause an injury which in turn causes misleading figures. It was noted that Police and Crime Commissioner Tim Passmore has made a pledge regarding speeding in villages however it is unsure how he will be tackling the problem especially with limited resources. The police will only allow Speedwatch in certain areas. On occasion there have been portable speed signs on the A1071 and a resident asked about the possibility of the parish council or parish purchasing one of these signs. A long discussion was held about speeding including the inclusion of average speed sensors. Dave Busby commented that a portable speed sign was in the process of being purchased via the Locality Budget and training will need to be given to parish volunteers. The clerk will investigate costs .Conditions exist as to where they can be sited which will be investigated. Celotex and Bartrums, Morrisons,Kersey Freight and Magnus  will be written to regarding the speed of lorries passing through the village. If necessary Celotex will be approached for funding for a portable speed sign as they had previously offered assistance. The issue of parents and children waiting outside the school was raised as the school gates are not opened until 8.50 and it causes congestion on the path and an accident waiting to happen. Stephanie Coupland will raise this issue with the head teacher.
A resident raised an issue about a planning application in Elmsett for a large pig farm. The traffic for the construction of this development and the ongoing stock and feed lorries will very possibly be directed along Priory Road and then through Hintlesham. 

A Proposal was made to send an objection to Babergh on the grounds of inappropriate infrastructure on Priory Road and the vast amount of traffic (lorries) which will be created by the construction and ongoing servicing of the farm.
6. REPORTS FROM PARISH COUNCILLORS :

Speedwatch – A watch is being arranged shortly

7. PLANNING:

B/15/00321/FUL – Barn House,Duke Street,Hintlesham.
An application had been made previously and was refused. The current application has been altered considerably. The present application was discussed. It was proposed that the application be refused on the grounds of it being a very large development and not three bedroom as proposed, it is in a special landscape area and outside the built up area.The application does not comply with planning policy HS28 7.4 paragraph 1
B/15/00106/FHA –The Gables,Wilderness Hill, Hintlesham,Ipswich, IP8 3PG
Erection of single storey and two storey side extensions & internal alterations.

The Council had no objections to the application 
8. FINANCE: 
The following cheques were approved for payment by the Council. 

Chq No

Payee


Expense

    

 Amount

100874   
S Barber


Clerk Salary


£104.20
The clerk had prepared the accounts of the Parish Council ready for audit and the external audit governance statement was signed by the Chair Stephanie Coupland 

9. TO NOTE ANY ITEMS ARISING FROM APM
There were no items arising from the APM

10. NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN
On the 26th February a meeting was held at the Communty Hall to discuss the feasibility of adopting a Neighbourhood Plan for Chattisham & Hintlesham. The Chairman and Vice Chairman of East Bergholt Parish Council, Cllrs Paul Ireland and Rodney Moss were invited to share their experience of the problems and pitfalls of this process. Although East Bergholt is a Core Development Village, it is a similar size and population to our villages, and they are about three quarters of the way through constructing their Neighbourhood Plan.

 Thirty Five interested residents, including most of the Parish Council, were in attendance, and they asked some very searching and detailed questions regarding  the length of time it is expected to take to complete the process, any funding and grants that might be available, and most importantly would it deliver the protection from over development that residents were seeking.

At the subsequent Parish Council meeting held on March 12th the Parish Council voted to start the process.

The Parish Council had recently learned that Babergh DC had appointed a Senior Planner whose main role would be to guide Parish Councils through the writing and adoption process of Neighbourhood Plans. It was agreed that Peter Eaton would meet the officer concerned, Mr Phil Dodshon
, with the intention of finding out as much detail as possible, specifically concerning the initial steps.

The meeting took place on the 30th March, and it is felt that Phil Dodshon will be a great help in the later stages of writing the Plan and getting it adopted.

However, Babergh Planning Team Members Peter Freer and Nick Ward appear to have more expertise in the early stages of the process, so accordingly a meeting has been arranged for May 5th and Chris Leney, Peter Eaton and Ben Cox will attend on behalf of the Parish Council.
Stephanie spoke to everyone present about the process, what is included in the plan and what the outcome of a Neighbourhood Plan would be.
Collecting interested residents e-mail addresses was discussed 
11. CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED:
No paper correspondence had been received 
12. AOB/ITEMS FOR NEXT AGENDA:
There were no items

There being no further business the meeting finished at 9.25 pm
